Charter Academy of the Redwoods 
Minutes of the Regular Meeting of Tuesday, May 4, 2021
1059 N. State Street, Ukiah   

Zoom Meeting

Join Zoom Meeting

https://us04web.zoom.us/j/73679293095?pwd=ZUd6ZFlmVTI0eW1YcjFwKzNHdFZ2QT09
Meeting ID: 736 7929 3095

Passcode: 4pM1ch

Redwood Academy open for public comment
I.  Welcome and Opening

The meeting was called to order at 6:01 p.m. by Chairperson Joseph. Board members in attendance:




Shawna Aguilar
Yes



Anne Ford

Yes



Jay Joseph

Yes

Richard Muenzer
Yes @ 6:12 

Kip Webb

Yes @ 6:03 

Elna Gordon, Selah Sawyer, and Jim Switzer were present.  

On a first by S. Aguilar and a second by A. Ford, the Board voted (3-0) to adopt the agenda. 

President’s Report ~ The schools’ founder, Dr. Kimberly Logan, passed away recently.  She, alongside her husband, Rod Logan, opened Redwood Academy and Accelerated Achievement Academy. Caleb Cimmiyotti will be stepping into the position of Principal at Redwood Academy next year.  Elna Gordon will remain as Co-Executive Director as well as teach some additional periods and train for the CBO position that will be vacated by Jim Switzer when he retires in two years.  Caleb holds a preliminary administrative credential.

Redwood Academy has been giving CAASPP, ELPAC and AP testing, as well as planning for some year-end events such as the senior banquet this Friday and graduation on May 29th.  The last day of in person classes will be celebrate a school-wide, but yet COVID safe, pizza party courtesy of Slam Dunk’s mobile pizza truck. A drive through promotion and materials return will be held on Tuesday, June 1st. Currently, the staff is planning for a return to a normal school schedule in the fall with a full day for all students. Additionally, the schools will be running a full on campus summer school program.
Secretary’s Report ~ AAA has reopened to 4 days a week for all students.  Currently, about 59% of the students have returned to school on hybrid.  The staff administered the CAASPP test to all tested grades two weeks ago and are wrapping up the ELPAC testing for the year.  The seniors will be having a graduation celebration in the park on May 26th followed by their graduation ceremony on May 27th at Barra Winery.  The rest of the school will be celebrating the end of the year, along with Redwood, with a COVID safe pizza party courtesy of Slam Dunk’s mobile pizza truck followed by a drive through Promotion on June 1st.  AAA will be three additional summer school classes this year to mitigate the learning loss that occurred throughout this year.  Enrollment for next year is primary focus.  The normal enrollment patterns are not occurring this year and enrollment is significantly below normal.  The staff will be conducting outreach over the summer to increase enrollment for the fall.  

Treasurer’s Report ~ Current Budget Report and Cash in the County Treasury Report of 4/28/20 shows current cash of $2,787,510—about $271,218 higher than last year at this time.  The April apportionments have yet to be posted. The cashflow at the end of March was $2,964,914--$267,718 more than projected in the Second Interim Report.  According to the budget report, the expenses are at appropriate levels for this time of year.  There will need to be some adjustments made to the budgets, with the bigger change being in the AAA budget.  AAA used some of the funding to pay for Chromebooks needed to reopen.  The ADA used in these budgets is the 2019-2020 P2 ADA.  
The Internal Fiscal Management plan is on the agenda.  The plan was revised to reflect changes in position of Melinda Decker, Caleb Cimmiyotti and Elna Gordon that impact fiscal responsibilities.

Safety and Facilities Report ~The schools are using outside help to maintain facilities due to a shortage of staff. Sonoma Sweepers is maintaining the landscape at RA and disinfecting AAA classrooms at AAA main campus, Flower building and Home Arts building.  The schools may contract with a company to complete larger maintenance projects.
II. Consent Items

a.
On a motion by R. Muenzer and a second by K. Webb, the board voted (5-0) to approve the minutes of the regular meeting of March 9, 2021.

b.
On a motion by R. Muenzer and a second by K. Webb, the board voted (5-0) to approve the internal fiscal year management system and calendar for fiscal services for 2021-2022.

III.   
Regular Meeting—Action Items 

a. On a motion by K. Webb and a second by R. Muenzer, the board voted (5-0) to approve the 2021-2022 salary schedule.
b. On a motion by R. Muenzer and a second by S. Aguilar, the board voted (5-0) to approve the WASC Midterm Progress Report for Redwood Academy of Ukiah.
c. On a motion by K. Webb and a second by S. Aguilar, the board voted (5-0) to approve the ELO Grant Plans for both Redwood Academy of Ukiah and Accelerated Achievement Academy.
IV.      
Sunshined Items

a. The board previewed revisions to BP 104, detailing CAR’s conflict of interest policy.

V. 
Discussion Item
a. The Board reviewed the Local Control and Accountability Plan (LCAP).—The board will provide feedback within the next two weeks.
VI.  
Boarding Training-  Selah Sawyer provided a training on AB 1505 regarding charter renewal. Elna Gordon provided training on AB 86. Training time 00:35 total year to date is 01:35. 
VII.
Public Comment For Items Not on the Agenda~ No member of the public requested to speak.

VIII.
Next Meeting— The next regular meeting of the Board of Directors is scheduled for Tuesday, June 8, 2021 at 6:00 p.m. on the campus of Redwood Academy of Ukiah.   

VII.
Adjournment 
As acclaimed by the chair, the meeting was adjourned at 7:25 p.m.  

Respectfully submitted,

Selah Sawyer
Secretary

For the Record:

Before 6:00 p.m. on Thursday, April 29, 2021, this meeting agenda was: 



Hand-delivered with back-up to all five board members and both corporate officers and management staff;

Posted in the offices of Redwood Academy and Accelerated Achievement Academy, and classrooms of Flower Building and Home Arts 

Building, 

Posted on the www.caredwoods.org governance channel; and 

E-mailed to Scott Paulin 

Preparing students for a successful future in safe, challenging, well-managed charter schools


